Volunteering at the Carpathian Foundation gave me the opportunity to meet a hard-working and dynamic group of people who welcomed me not only into their organization but also into their lovely city of Eger and the treasures of its surroundings. I learned about the many projects supported by the foundation and about the inner-workings of a non-profit organization, including the procedures of the processes that must be adhered to. 

In addition to learning about the administrative and technical aspect, I was able to see and experience the positive outcomes of some of the projects. I was lucky to sit in on a meeting of the leaders of organizations involved in the RomaNet programme, seeing firsthand the importance of networking in community development efforts. To link communities with common struggles and aspirations provides the groundwork on which to better organize and infinite benefits beyond this including a promotion of identity and self-confidence. 
I also had the chance to visit a temporary home for Roma children. Here I was very touched by the kindness of the staff and the warmth of the institution. It was clear to me that these children were loved and could find the support that every child needs. We circled the adjoining Roma settlement to advertise youth programs for the community, including a day trip to Budapest costing 400 forints (about 2 USD). These locally-based efforts to inspire and include Roma youth are important steps to developing an inclusive multi-cultural Hungarian society. While they may seem simple, field trips and youth activities can be infinitely important to the life of an individual and to a community, and I was happy to learn about such efforts. 
I was also very amazed by a tour of locally-promoted projects preserving natural and cultural history. This region is famous—and should be more famous—for its rocks of volcanic ash and their wonderful history. This geological legacy has resulted in a unique stone culture with both utilitarian and artistic value. I really enjoyed spending a beautiful spring day in the rural village landscape and learning about these rocks, which have been crafted into sculptures, wine cellars, and even cave homes. 
As a student of social science, the resettlement of Roma people from the cave homes of Somolya was of particular interest to me. We were shown the former settlement by a former inhabitant (now a representative of her community), which was very insightful. We were shown a renovated cave home, furnished and preserved, that was a project I had become familiar with in the office. It was wonderful to see how well the idea had materialized. 

The artistic renovation of the cave homes of Noszvaj was another wonderful experience. Artistic expression and creative spaces are, in my opinion, vitally important to any society. This space was amazingly creative and dream-like, isolated in a grassy, hilly plane, and I could imagine the wonderful art-focused events that have found and will find a home there. 

I will always treasure the time I spent volunteering at the Carpathian Foundation-Hungary. It was a unique experience that taught me about the creative work being done here, while giving me an equally special opportunity to experience Hungarian culture and everyday life. 
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